Many cardiovascular guideline recommendations based on weak, flawed evidence
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MedWire News: A large proportion of the recommendations contained in American College of Cardiology and American Heart Association (ACC/AHA) guidelines are based on weak evidence and expert opinion rather than multiple clinical trials or meta-analyses, a study has found.

The authors, writing in the Journal of the American Medical Association, say that their study highlights deficiencies in the sources of definitive data and urge clinicians to exercise caution when considering recommendations not supported by solid evidence.

Pierluigi Tricoci (Duke University, Durham, North Carolina) and team evaluated the scientific evidence underlying the joint cardiovascular clinical practice guidelines issued by the ACC and AHA.

The first such guideline was issued in 1984, say Tricoci et al, and the documents have since become important for guiding cardiology practice and establishing benchmarks for quality of care.

Considering guidelines that had been revised at least once, the total number of recommendations increased from 1330 to 1973 from the first to the current version, an increase of 48%.

Among the 16 guidelines that specified levels of evidence, just 11% of 2711 recommendations were classified as level A (based on multiple randomized trials or meta-analyses) whereas 48% were level C (based on expert opinion, case studies, or standards of care).

Tricoci and team also demonstrated that the level of evidence varied significantly across guideline categories and that the proportion of recommendations for which there is no conclusive evidence has increased over time.

“The medical research community needs to streamline clinical trials, focus on areas of deficient evidence, and expand funding for clinical research,” the authors comment.

In an accompanying editorial, Terrence Shaneyfelt and Robert Centor (University of Alabama School of Medicine, Birmingham) remark that “too many guidelines have become marketing and opinion-based pieces, delivering directive rather than assistive statements.” As a result, many clinicians do not use guidelines.

They call for substantial changes to the guideline development process; if this does not happen they conclude that physicians “would be better off making clinical decisions based on valid primary data.”

